TOWN OF HUMBOLDT NEWSLETTER

June 13, 2022

Recycle Center Updates

We continue to encourage all residents to recycle, as through our program with Brown County, we have received, most recently, \$77/ton for our single stream recyclables! This offsets our costs by 50-100%, that we pay to Brown County Port & Resource Recovery. The large amount of recycling also helps increase our recycling grant from the state. The Town doubled our recycling tonnage in 2021! KEEP UP the GOOD WORK!

Reminder that our hours of operation are from 9 am-1 pm



Upcoming Elections: August 9- primary and November 8 – general

Reminder: if you are new to the Town and need to register on election day, please bring a photo ID and document of proof of residency. As always, <u>everyone</u> must bring a photo ID with them to vote. Anyone needing to vote absentee, please contact the Clerk for an appointment. (920-863-3370)

I will have several in-person absentee voting dates for the November election and will post those in September.

The Town Board respectfully asks that, when contacting a board member, you try to utilize the hours of 8:00 am - 6:00 pm. Unless it is an emergency, there should be no reason for early morning or late night texts or phone calls.

New Franken Fire and Rescue Updates!

- 1. The New Franken Fire Department Smelt Fry was a huge success. Thank you to everyone who attended. Thank you for the many donations. Special thanks to the many people who volunteered.
- 2. The Fire Department Run Walk will be held on September 24, with proceeds to be used to complete work on the new training facility.

New Franken Fire had 13 calls for the month of May. First responders for all 3 townships had 35 calls for the month of May.

REMINDER: PLEASE CONTACT JEANNE CONARD, TREASURER TO OBTAIN YOUR DOG LICENSES. YOU WILL NEED A COPY OF VACCINATION OF RABIES CERTIFICATE AS WELL AS YOUR PHONE NUMBER. JEANNE'S NUMBER IS 920-854-5459.

PLEASE help out our Town ditch cutters and the mower itself. If you see large objects — metal, plastic, tires, furniture, car parts, etc; please pick them up out of the ditch! Mower parts are expensive and sometimes hard to get to replace broken pieces.

The Town of Humboldt is going to look into adding playground equipment to our Community Center. Anyone with any ideas on obtaining, constructing or financing this equipment, please contact Judy (920-863-3370) or Jeanne (920-845-5459). Donations would be accepted and appreciated.

CULVERTS/DRIVEWAYS

If you are replacing or installing a new driveway culvert, please contact one of the board members to obtain the right size and length. If is your responsibility as the property owner to maintain, repair or replace any culvert/driveway that is yours.